BALLINA PLAYERS INC.

AGENDA MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
Tuesday 12th March, 2019
Meeting opened: 6.12pm
PRESENT: P Harding, J Sheehan, K Goodsell, I Williams, S Belsham, J Reidy, M Sheehan
APOLOGIES: Nil
Peter Harding welcomed the new committee
Matters For Discussion:
1. Treasurer’s Report: Incomplete interim report as Karen is getting her head around the new program  $181 000 Moved K Goodsell 2nd J Sheehan. Warwick reported (through Mike) that he has still not finished with his accountant, but that he has contacted Collins & Hume for an audit and will require minutes from secretary and various documents from treasurer.
2. CARRIED OVER-review of procedures for 2019 Ballina Players Awards-the Committee felt that it would rather move to ‘contribution’ to shows rather than ‘performance’ in shows-Jaime suggested that each production cast and crew vote for an “MVP” (someone who has made a great contribution to the success of the production). Karen suggested that the Production Team also select a person who in their mind has made a great effort. These would be called “Cast Acknowledgement” and “Production Team Acknowledgement”. Iesha also suggested that we split the current format of the Annual Celebration into 2 separate evenings. Because the last production finishes earlier now, we should have a traditional Christmas Party mid-December, then an Annual Celebration Awards Night early March. The awards would consist of 2 from each show, 1 Presidents Award and The Unsung Hero Award. All Committee in agreement that this would be the way to go. The jury is then disbanded, Mike to advise.
3. Assistant Treasurer-it was decided that this would be a good idea, but we would wait until Karen was organised and happy before coming back to it.
4. Mike’s jobs that he would encourage other Committee members to do ie Drama Awards, Banners, Opening Night invitations-Sue & Jackie will take on the Drama Awards, Iesha will take on the banners, and Jaime would do the Opening Night invitations. Mike to prepare detailed notes on these jobs and meet with the above people.
5. CARRIED OVER-Bar/Foyer progress- Warwick reported (through Mike) that the plans had been given to Derek but Warwick had not heard anything yet). Jaime to also approach a builder that she knows through work to see if he would be interested.

6. CARRIED OVER-Mike to report on laptop-ASUS F540BA Notebook-$649 (Bing Lee) + adapter from Officeworks for 15-pin plug $39.88-Committee approved the purchase, Mike to go ahead
7. CARRIED OVER-Garden Progress report-Jaime suggested that we make a start by organising the Smoker’s area to get them away from the doors, which will be situated near the skip. The ‘Memorial Garden’ idea will happen at a later date. Jaime suggested Sat 13th April, volunteers to give a good clean out and Jaime & Karen to organise what needs doing. Mike to send out email to members and they reply to him. It became apparent upon further discussion that we may need a wider working bee: to lay more boards in area above the theatre toilets to make better storage, and to clean up.
8. CARRIED OVER- Check in/out procedure for hire of theatre-Not Yet
9. CARRIED OVER- Sabo report on different Price Structure for 1 performance-Mike finally was able to contact SABO who said that it is certainly possible. Committee discussed fine details of what this would mean (to have a night where tickets were cheaper for younger patrons)-no decision made and we would leave this until a later time.
10. CARRIED OVER – Jackie discussion with James-James to report on discussions with SAE contact-James has another person in mind who he will consult.
11. CARRIED OVER-Nov/Dec production-Mike to report on availability of some productions-Sister Act not available in Australia, We Will Rock You (through David Spicer is available), Wicked (through Hal Leonard is available), Oklahoma (through Origin Theatrical is available). All shows have been applied for and awaiting results. Oklahoma approved. We Will Rock You approved. Mike contacted MTI Australasia on 20th Feb (day after the AGM) to acquire the rights for WICKED. He was advised that it would be 10 Business Days before a reply-on the 11th day he emailed them but has yet to receive a reply-he rang on Mon 11th (public holiday in Victoria), but got hold of them on Tuesday 12th and they were no help, but they did forward an email to the parent company to find out what was happening, no reply yet-Committee decided to postpone the decision until Friday 22nd, whereupon if we don’t hear about WICKED we will go ahead with We Will Rock You. It was decided also to open the Director decision up to all interested directors.
12. CARRIED OVER-FINDEX extra performance for 1FOTCN on wed 28th August-Secretary contacted organiser, awaiting answer
13. CARRIED OVER-Aircon discussions with John Southon-no better aircon or solution is suitable-leave decision for later.
14. From AGM-Sebastian be appointed as a committee helper, as suggested at the AGM-discussion centred around him to act as a ‘Youth Contact” but it was felt that this could be divisive. We decided that since anyone can visit a Committee meeting, there would be no need to have a special invitation.
15. Annual Fire Safety Statement-Mike received phone call from Council (after visiting them on 19th Feb) to book in an inspection-previously Council had left it in the hands of clubs, but there are gradually bringing back control to be under Council umbrella-they will send a statement after the inspection-inspection on 21st Feb-
16. Cable Testing-all extension leads and cables are due for a safety inspection-Peter Harding to organise.
17. Lock on make-up door-Jaime showed Peter which door it was and now Peter will install.
18. Geoff Marsh-Life Membership-this was announced at the Annual Celebration on 9th March-Mike to contact daughters and to organise new poster in foyer.
19. Ballina Coast High School request for MADD production to be postponed from 8-12 April to some time in 2nd term ie 29 April onwards-emailed her to say that we would have to discuss at this meeting, but it’s very close to POP and we need time to build set-ALI EMAILED ON 11TH MARCH & CANCELLED THE BOOKING.
20. Letter from Lyn Gale 6/1/19 re Retention Poster-(I responded to her on 6/1/19, said that I would add it to agenda for meeting on 22/1/19 but I in fact didn’t add it) and answered her query-as Lyn has decided to withdraw from doing the Retention Poster, the Ticket Box poster and the 3 Foyer posters (but will continue to supply copies of the Camera Club photos) the letter became irrelevant. Production Managers (when directors find a publicity person) will be responsible for finding someone to do these posters-K Goodsell to do it for ICBA1OU
21. Delayed letter from L Gale 6/1/19 re Financial Management-Committee members had received copies of this letter-Committee agreed the situation was embarrassing and stemmed from a lack of communication-It was reported by Karen that Lyn wished to only do approvals for payments in an emergency. Given the load that this puts on Mike to approve (and Warwick), it was decided to remove Lyn from the role and appoint Iesha as the other person. Mike to advise Lyn.
22. Keys-Who has copies? Register?-Peter will organise a register-Mike reported that Warwick knows where a lot of them are.
23. Donations booth (Peter)-Peter had an idea to display in the foyer a graphic which shows where the ticket price money actually goes to, to be displayed in the foyer-this may lead eventually to a donations booth to help in further projects. Peter to show something next meeting.
24. Survey (Peter)-Committee felt that we needed another survey as the last one was in Forbidden Planet, Jun/Jul 2016-we need to add a question(s) regarding programs. Jaime to organise one for Pirates.
25. Letter from Hillary requesting extension of Dance Classes-Committee approved, Mike to contact her.
26. Priority of projects (Karen)-although the climate is ok at the moment, Karen flagged a need to ensure that committee were on the same page re priority of projects
27. Ballina Players/Funsing 2019 agreement-6th dot point (Mike)-this dot point says ‘Ballina Players equipment such as lighting, sound and piano may be used by trained operators”. Mike felt that we should not give this authorisation and the equipment is too sensitive. Committee also felt that the Pit area should be out of bounds. Mike to advise Kim.
28. Lyn Gale withdrawing from posters (retention, foyer & ticket box)-covered above in #20
29. Facebook (Jaime)-Jaime had concerns about ‘private’ Facebook pages being set up for B&TB and ICBA1OU. Confusion among Facebook users as to what is the ‘official’ page and our Official page having a far wider reach. Jaime is prepared to give over admin rights to our page for future productions OR to act as contact to put information on. Production Managers to be advised that for future productions no private FB pages are to be set up, and it will be up to PM to advise their Publicity person for the show of this fact. Some ideas were discussed and Iesha is keen to join in in FB use.
30. Sponsors (Karen)-Karen would like to set up a package to offer future Sponsors which contains what they get for their money, and the benefits of having us. Committee approved
General Business
· Next Meeting- Committee 9th April, Monthly Meeting 16th April
· Letter from Diana Mason re Awards night-discussed above in #2
· Iesha suggested that Ballina Players purchase a club mobile phone which would be an option for Production managers and Stage Managers to use if they felt so because of Privacy Issues. Iesha also suggested that SOME messages currently sent by email could be sent by text instead as people tend to look at texts immediately. Iesha to research a plan and report back.

· Audition form to stress no mobile phone usage through rehearsals and performances-Peter brought up the fact that the production team needs to model this behaviour 

· Sue-we need department heads-Peter also joined flagged his intentions re this area-Lynn Gough to be invited to one of our meetings as Props Manager.
· Karen reported that she had updated out Green room medical kit to include more relevant items to us, than are normally included.

· Peter to look into beer Stubbie and other merchandise.

Meeting closed at:  8.56pm (!!)                PRESIDENT’S SIGNATURE:
